Edgewood church of Christ Men’s Business Meeting
August 2, 2015

6:55 pm
In Attendance: 

Keith Allen, Larry DeLong, Chuck Tull, Robin Ragsdale, Bryce Valentine, Randy Kerr, Don Davis, Don Tremelling, Jack Combs, Alan Travis, Jerry Travis, Neal Travis, Michael Phillips, Ted Bomar, Gary Ashley, Kenny Bellows, Stan Boyd, Lynn Harris, Jerome Savage, Roger Clark, Benji Phillips, Bennett Potter, James Jacobs, Ron Nations, Joe Poe, Clell Smalling, Stanley Tull, Charles Daughtery.

Visitors: Chad Wagner, Bill Stinson

6:55 – 
Joe Poe opens with a prayer
Joe suggests that whoever does the announcements let the visitors know that someone (elder ?) will be available after services to answer any questions they may have about the church of Christ and this congregation.

Chuck Tull wants to thank all who are working on various projects for the congregation, particularly Jack Combs for digging the trench for drainage and Ted for the yard work. He also thanks Stacy Bellows for starting  the school breakfast on the first day for teachers and all of the members who help with that work. This year the breakfast will be on Aug. 17th. 
Robin Ragsdale gives a financial report and says if anyone wants a copy it is available upon request. He mentions that we are supporting 5 preacher training students plus Wille Alvarenga.

Jerome Savage introduces the two guests – Chad Wagner and Bill Stinson. They give us an update on their work with the hospital and preachers school in Tanzania. They also mention that the preacher school in Chimala has 18 new students
Robin Ragsdale adds that there were two additional expenses recently – repairs to sound system (new CD copier) and A/C repair.

Larry DeLong suggests monthly fellowship meals.

Keith Allen discusses the upcoming Mens Breakfast on Aug. 15th at 8:30

Jack Combs mentions the potholes in the drive entrance.

Stanley Tull suggests that someone should be up front to receive anyone who responds to the invitation, mostly talking about when we have a guest speaker or after Wed. night Devo. 

Larry DeLong adds that the preacher or elders can receive the person down front if the speaker feels uncomfortable doing so.

7:25
Alan Travis closes with a prayer.
